
12/18/2016    
 

Forget Something?   
By Greg Laurie (https://www.harvest.org/devotions-and-blogs/daily-devotions/2016-12-15) 

He called a meeting of the leading priests and teachers of religious law 
and asked, "Where is the Messiah supposed to be born?"—Matthew 2:4 
 
Imagine for a moment that you are living in first-century Israel.  You hear 
mysterious visitors from the east speak of a star that has been leading 
them.  Now, don't you think it might be a good idea to make the short 
journey of about five miles from Bethlehem to Jerusalem to check it out? 

Herod was right in expecting an answer from the chief priests and scribes 
as to where the Messiah would be born, and they interpreted the writings 
of Micah properly.  Yet they should have known better. 

These men were the theological scholars of their day and knew the 
Scriptures inside and out.  It was their job to study the Scriptures and 
number the letters and lines to ensure careful copying.  They knew the 
Scriptures so well, but they cared so little.  They knew where the Messiah 
would be born, but they didn't care about a baby king as much as an adult 
monarch who could line their pockets with gold.  They were too busy to 
bother with Him. 

Do you know one thing that can keep you from Christ more than anything 
else?  It's religious pride.  When you say, "I already know that" or "I've 
already heard that," it could actually dull your spiritual senses to the 
Word of God. 

Sometimes when you hear the Word of God again and again, you can 
essentially enter into a place of complacency, a place of apathy.  You 
might even find yourself asleep.  I find it interesting that many of the 
Bible's warnings about waking up are actually addressed to believers.  
Believers can be asleep like these religious scholars who missed out on 
that epic event. 

Even at Christmas, with all our celebrating of the birth of Christ, we can 
forget about Christ and fail to give Him a passing thought. 

News and Notes 

Shower of Love- We would like the congregation to shower the Manweiler 
family with love by giving gifts of diapers and wipes (you can never have too 
many), meal (new parents are often tired) and money (for those extra baby 
needs).  Please have all gifts to Nancy or Shannon by Dec 18. 

Soup Kitchen- Our next soup kitchen will be this Tuesday at 5pm.  We will 
be serving a ham dinner.  Volunteers are needed to make food, serve, and 
clean up.  A signup sheet is on the bulletin board. 

Picture Time- It is once again time to update the pictures on our member 
board and directory.  Please see Shane or Amy to have your family picture 
taken.  

Birthdays 
Shayla Goracke  12/15  Sharon Griffitts  12/17 

Amy Reinpold  12/21  Ruger Sanderson 12/21 

If you birthday has been inadvertently left off this list please let Shannon 

know. 

Those Serving 
12/18/2016                        Announcements: Shane 

Opening Prayer  Jeremy  Table:   West gary 

Song Leader    James                  Center Chris 

Scripture Reader Pablo    East     Jay 

Closing Prayer       Shane  Preacher: Tom 

Devotion:  Shane  Song Leader: Jay 

 

12/25/2016             Announcements: Chris 

Opening Prayer  Jay  Table:   West Shane 

Song Leader    Shane              Center Nate 

Scripture Reader Tim             East     Gary 

Closing Prayer         Preacher: Tom 

Devotion:  Jay  Song Leader: Shane 

December: Lord’s Supper: Sharon Sidewalks:  Chris 

 
 
 


